Council on Aging
Meeting Minutes
March 22, 2018
Present - Carole Mullen, Cheryl Moreci, Diane Frazier, Nancilee Fuller, Claudette Hughes, Pat Johnson, Dan Malloy, and Rebecca Wesley
Bills - Approved
Board opening - Eileen Milaszewski met with the Board to express interest in joining. The Board voted unanimously to recommend her appointment to the Board of Selectmen.

Transportation conference - Carole will attend a transportation conference in Worcester in April.

MWRTA van - The paperwork for the van being provided by the MWRTA has been completed. The town attorney is checking all related documents. Delivery of the van is expected in the next week or two. Ed Feijo, who has been hired as a driver, has completed training with MWRTA. Carole hopes to find two more drivers. She has completed a job description for the drivers, and a checklist to be used before each trip. She reviewed the policy with the Board, which voted unanimously to accept it.

April meeting - The next meeting will be held on April 12.

Social cafes - The social cafe programs will be resumed.

Holiday Stroll 2018 - The knitters group will participate in the holiday stroll this year.

Out-of-town transportation - Carole discussed the difficulties and expense of out-of-town medical transportation. Claudette offered several suggestions.
Document shredding - The Friends of Elders will sponsor a shredding event on Saturday, April 14. A donation of $10 per box will be requested.
Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 2:00

Respectfully submitted,

Daniel Malloy, Secretary
